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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 4.00pm via virtual media link.

Councillors:	Mrs J Skinner, Mrs L Beech.

Committee members:		Mrs K Gordon (In the Chair), Mr P Bray, Mr S Sole, Mr J Zielinski.

Non Committee Cllrs:		Mr I Pilcher, Mr G Edwards.

Town Clerk:	Mr R Bishop..
Admin Assistant:		Ms K Furnass.

Public:                                    1.
	
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.
Cllr J Anscombe – 

2. Declarations of interest. 
No declarations.

3. To consider all issues related to the potential change of use of Station Street HGV Park to Car Park.
An email from Breckland officer Simon Taylor-Avery requesting information on the proposed change of use had previously been circulated. This information was required by Breckland before they progressed with any background works.

· Are the Town Council  expecting a similar set up to the Market Place with the same restrictions?
· Ticket machines and patrols by King’s Lynn enforcement ?
· To stop all Coach parking in the day.
· Will it be a longer stay limit (3,4,6hrs) with overnight parking allowed between 6pm and 8am, if so for whom?
· Will it run Monday to Friday, or at weekends?
· Will it be just for cars or will there be provision for motorhomes, caravans, vans ?
· Are there any considerations around Market day or any other Town Council needs?

Kate Gordon reiterated the Committees objective was to decrease the number of HGV’s going into town. They had Breckland’s approval in principle for the Station Street lorry park to become a car park. Highways England confirmed there was alternative parking within a 1 mile distance.

In discussions that followed the main points raised included:

· The Committee envisioned the car park to be similar to Theatre Street car park – free, long term, and overnight parking, open seven days a week. No overnight HGV or coach parking. Therefore there would be no need for ticket machines or  patrols by enforcement.
Queries were however raised about the possibility of camper vans or caravans. Although not used for overnight parking it was thought not to discourage from visiting during the day to benefit tourism and local shops. The Committee would be guided by Breckland on any height or weight restrictions if required.
· It was unanimously agreed there was an important need to take into account the Merle Boddy Centre and any nearby business. Their access, parking, turning, and drop off/delivery points. 
· A new layout of parking spaces could achieve a bigger proportion for cars while leaving adequate space for the surrounding businesses to use successfully.

· In the past market stall holders had used the lorry park on Saturday’s. This was now not the case so there would be no need for any considerations on Market days.
· New signage would be a priority. It was important to place these in strategic places on the outskirts of the town. The Committee would like to see these up as soon as possible to inform drivers of all vehicles in advance of the changes.

In conclusion the Committee were committed to moving forward with the potential change of use, to be able to prioritise what large vehicles could come into town. There were questions that they were not able to answer but would look to Breckland and Highways for guidance and details.

It was agreed for the Town Clerk to draft a letter of reply to Simon Taylor-Avery and would consult with the Chair.


10.     Next Meeting
Tues 1st June 2021 at 4pm (Assembly Rooms)



         Meeting Closed 17.00pm					Chairman………………  


Initials…………..
